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Congratulations to year 13 student, Leo Beevers, who recently 
won a prestigious national essay-writing competition, Trinity 
College, Cambridge’s Gould Prize in English Literature. In doing 
so, he scooped a £600 reward for himself and the school!

Leo, who is currently preparing an application to read English 
at the University of Cambridge, explained the subject of his 
essay as follows: "James Wright is one of my absolute favourite 
poets. The essay was an analysis of David Wojahn’s “Elegy 
for James Wright” which ran in tandem with Wright’s poem 
“A Blessing”, as well as Wright’s life, works, letters, and other 
written material. In my essay, I wrote about how it reflected 
poets’ constant struggles to find their own voices and Wojahn’s 
commitment to, 
in his own words, 
fuse the “personal 
and the public 
memory” by 
breathing new life 
into dead images."

The assessors 
were full of praise 
for Leo’s essay on 
the poet, James 
Wright, writing 
that:

"It was a real 
pleasure to read 

such an accomplished piece of writing. We felt that 
your analysis of David Wojahn’s ‘Elegy for James 
Wright’ and the relationship between the two poets 
was outstanding. It is a major achievement to write an 
essay that is so consistently confident, attentive and 
interesting. We also found your work a pleasure to 
read for its lucidity, subtlety and engaging prose style. 
We are full of admiration for what you have achieved 
in this essay!"

Congratulations on a wonderful achievement, Leo. 
We're very proud.

Head Student Scoops Essay 
Prize!



Karate Kids

Sisters, Safa Khawar 10P1 and Hiba Khawar 8P1 
participated in the Great British Karate Competi-
tion held in Birmingham University on 5 Septem-
ber 2021 and won medals in their categories. 

Safa Khawar won a silver and bronze medal in two 
different categories and Hiba Khawar won a silver 
medal.
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Department Focus - English

Year 11 Book Club
Do you like reading a range of challenging and exciting 
novels? Would you like to meet with like-minded individuals 
who share a passion for discussing literature? Then perhaps a 
Book Club could be the answer. We are a varied group of Year 
11 students who meet every week to discuss and evaluate our 
recent read. So far, we are enjoying some lively and excitable 
discussion about the novel 'The Song of Achilles' by Madeline 
Miller. This novel re-evaluates the Greek story of Achilles in 
the Trojan war from a different perspective and is narrated 
by his close companion, Patroclus, reimagining the story by 
telling their passionate love story. We aim to broaden and 
challenge our reading so that we are sometimes reading out 
of our comfort zone. The group is friendly and relaxed, and 
everyone can safely voice their opinion. We would love you to 
join us on Tuesday lunchtime in P104! See Sahasra Vundavalli 
(11P1) or Mrs Dye if you would like to join.

17svundavalli@heckgrammar.co.uk

If students from any other year group would like to run their 
own book club, the English department would love to help 
you facilitate this! See Mrs Hancock or Mrs Dye if you are 
interested.

It has been another exciting and hectic start to the academic year in the English department. As al-
ways, we are delighted to meet our new Year 7 and Year 12 students, and this year we have also wel-
comed two new members of staff into our team: Mrs Dye and Miss Smith, who has taken up the post 
of Second in Department.

In addition to our new students and teachers, we are continuing to deliver a mixture of traditional 
literature as well as introducing some new texts into the curriculum. Year 7 have been exploring genre, 
whilst year 8 and 9 have been developing their speech writing and delivery. Year 10 have thoroughly 
enjoyed studying An Inspector Calls, a play that I have taught many times and one which I never tire of! 
In Year 11, students have had a rigorous start to term with Macbeth assessments and an introduction 
to their last literature text – A Christmas Carol.

At A Level, our new students are settling in and getting to grips with new plays, novels and terminology 
whilst our Year 13s prepare for the mock exam ahead.

House Debates
Mr Falshaw is once again organising House Debates, creating an opportunity for the winning team to 
represent the school at ‘The English-Speaking Union’s Schools’ Mace’, the oldest and largest debating 
competition for schools in England. House debating gives students a chance to hone their debate skills 
in a fun, competitive environment. Students work in teams to enhance their speech-writing, public 
speaking and critical thinking and this helps them to excel both in and out of school and creates a 
sense of pride in themselves and their achievements.

Debating Club
In addition to this, Mr Falshaw is overseeing both a Key Stage 3 and 4 Debating Club.



Heckmond-

Puzzle Solving Club
Under the new house rewards system students are encour-
aged to launch their own clubs and that is just what Sanaa 
Umarji 8P1 and Edward Rushfirth 8B1 have done, they will 
each receive 5 1898 House Points.

Puzzle solving club is a great opportunity to compete in Rubik's 
speed-cubing races, solve puzzles and learn new things. 
It runs every 
W e d n e s d a y 
lunchtime in DT 
B0.05.

Open to Years 7 
& 8.

Compete, learn 
and have fun.

Parent Notices
Thursday 14 - Saturday 16 October 

 Silver DofE Student’s Expedition

Monday 18 October - Year 8 - 11 Covid Vaccinations
(The form must be returned to your child’s form tutor by Monday 11th October please, 

whether you consent to your child having the vaccine or not.)

Thursday 21 October - Sixth Form Open Evening                                  
See website for further details

Vacancies
We are currently recruiting for an Information & Communications Technology (ICT) 

Technician and a Lunchtime Supervisor.  Full details are available on the school website - 
https://www.heckgrammar.co.uk/vacancies/

In attempt to reduce the spread of covid 19 we are asking families to continue 
with the twice weekly lateral flow tests and to report ALL results via the school 
website.  The new  Antigen Rapid Test, which is nasal only, is in the process of 

being issued to students.
All students are now required to wear a facemask around school. 
Please ensure that you send you child with the appropriate face 

covering. School have a very limited stock. 

https://www.heckgrammar.co.uk/vacancies/


Heckmondwike Grammar School										          Page 5

We deliver career experiences across 28 different industries, ranging from STEM to business
to creative industries and more.
Experiences are available in both a live online or in-person format, from 1-15 days in length.
Students also gain a certificate of attendance to boost CVs and UCAS applications.
When they register, students are invited to join our state-of-the-art tech platform,
AmbitionX, so they can continue their career development.

You can register your child for any programme by visiting our website, www.investin.org, or
by scanning the QR code below.
Prices start at £165, but your child can benefit from 10% off by inserting the school's unique
Partner School discount code HECKMONDWIKE10 at registration.
If your child is in receipt of any financial support, we also offer bursaries for eligible students
to attend our live online programmes free of charge. For more information, please ask a
teacher to get in touch with us.

Dear parents and guardians,

We are delighted to inform you that Heckmondwike Grammar School is an InvestIN Partner
School! The school joins over 1,000 other schools across the world who share our commitment
to helping students choose the right career and maximise their potential.

Who is InvestIN?
InvestIN empowers students with the knowledge and experience they need to make the right
choices about their future careers. We offer students aged 12-18 the opportunity to learn from
top industry professionals through hands-on activities, interactive demonstrations, networking
opportunities, site visits, career coaching sessions and much more. We are proud to have a
rating of 4.9/5 on Trustpilot, with glowing testimonials from thousands of students.

Our career experience programmes

How to register

Support for parents & guardians
InvestIN is dedicated to supporting teachers and parents help young people make the right
career decisions for them. On our website, you will find a range of resources, including blog
posts, competitions and free events for parents, so that you can keep the conversation going at
home. We also offer Partner Schools complimentary employability skills workshops, featuring
follow-up resources for both students and parents.

For more information, you can reach out to us via info@investin.org for all general enquiries.

We look forward to working with students at Heckmondwike Grammar School and providing
opportunities for your child to maximise their potential!

Safia Malik
Partner Development Associate

ACCOUNTANT architect artIST cyber
security

data
scientist

dentist

doctor engineer entrepreneur filmmaker

forensic
scientist

investment
banker

journalism

music
producer

Nurse psychologist Writer

software
engineer

marketing
manager

sports
pro Vet

DISCOUNT CODE:
HECKMONDWIKE10

REGISTER NOW
INVESTIN.ORG

Politician

video game
design

www.investin.org info@investin.org +44 (0)203 488 5089

enviromentalist fashion

international
development law management

consultant

Our programmes give students an immersive experience of their dream career. Learn
from top industry professionals through hands-on activities, interactive demonstrations,
unique networking opportunities, personalised career coaching demonstrations and so
much more. Students can attend either in person across 5 UK cities or live online from

the comfort of their own home. Click the links below to find out more.

safia@investin.org

Providing Unparalleled Career Experience
Programmes in 28 Different Careers for Ages 12-18
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KNOCK OUT! ARTWORK 
Q: Why were the murals drawn?

A: There's a few reasons I guess, I was kind of 
told too however i really wanted to do a larger 
scale drawing. I usually draw manga and anime 
styled drawings, so drawing a mural was quite 
challenging for me. 

Q: Who and what inspired the drawings?

A: The murals were drawn in  a gym, someone 
reached out to my family after seeing some of 
my art and asked if i could draw in their gym 
so I was inspired by boxers like Mike Tyson. I 
drew Mike Tyson and Nate Diaz who are both 
famous boxers. 

Q: When were these murals drawn?

A: They were drawn in the summer holidays in 
fact, quite a while ago.

Q: What are the murals made from? Paint or 
pens?

A: For the outline I used a pencil  then went 
over with a jumbo-sized marker. For the 
colours I used a skin colour set I found online 
and ordered. While colouring Nate Diaz I ran 
out of ink and had to leave because I couldn't 
draw anymore.

Q: How long did they take you?

A: A long time! Sometimes it would take an 
hour to do an outline and sometimes quite a 
few hours for colouring.

Also as a bonus 
if anyone would 
like to get started 
in art go for it, it's 
not easy but you 
can make quick 
progress.

Q&A with artist Fin Baldwin Year 8

Thanks to Fin for sharing



Table Top Gaming
This week, the Tabletop Gaming Club were 
building models provided to the school by the 
Warhammer Alliance. These models are from 
both the Age of Sigmar and 40,000 versions of 
the game, and we are hoping they will provide a 
communal army for use in battles in future meet-
ings. There was even a proposal for painting the 
models in school colours in upcoming meetings, 
but we are not sure how well brown will look on 
gleaming armour.

Anyone interested in coming is more than 
welcome to join in after school, Thursday 3.30 - 
4.30 in S104
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Attention!!
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House News
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Ethan - Over and Out!
For the 4th year running year 7 student, Ethan Khush Barai, 

has been awarded 
‘Bowler of the season’ 
for Farsley Cricket 
Club with his best 
figures this year of 3 
wickets in one over 
for 0 runs. 
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